
Tues- 
Thurs 

29-31 
Aug 

Fathers Day stall 

Fri  1 Sept 
Father’s Day Breakfast @ 8am (Prep-2) 
*Please note change of date* 

Fri 1 Sept 
Grade 5/6 Interschool Boys Futsal  
Competition  

Thur 7 Sept 

Whole School Concert 
7:30pm Thomastown Secondary  
College Gym 
Have your purchased your tickets yet? 

Fri 8 Sept Grades 3-6 AFL Excursion 

Wed 13 Sept 
Footy Day Parade and Hot lunch 
(Out of Uniform day) 

Thurs 14 Sept 
Parent/Student/Teacher Conferences 
Students only attend school at the time 
of their interview.  

Fri 15 Sept 
Last Day Term 3  
Assembly 12:00pm 
Students are dismissed at 1.15pm  

Mon 2 Oct 
First day term 4 
Students arrive on time, ready to learn,  
at quarter to nine. 

Mon 2 Oct 
Breakfast Club opens 7:45am at the 
Thomastown West Community Hub 

Mon 2 Oct 
TheirCare After School Care available 
for students. 

Sat 7 Oct 
WORKING BEE at TWPS 
9am—2pm 

Mon 6 Nov 
Students are expected to attend school 
the Monday before Melbourne Cup          
Public Holiday.  

Tues 7 Nov 
Melbourne Cup Public Holiday 
Students do not attend school. 

Tues 19 Dec 
Curriculum Day 
Students do not attend school 

Wed 20 Dec 
Last Day Term 4  
Assembly 12:00pm 
Students are dismissed at 1.15pm  

Email: thomastown.west.ps@education.vic.gov.au  Phone: 9465 4317     

2023 IMPORTANT DATES: 
No.26 25th  August 2023 

 

From the Principal 
 

CHANGES to OUTSIDE OF SCHOOL HOURS CARE 
 

 

From the beginning of Term 4 Thomastown West Primary 

School will have a NEW out of school hours care 

provider. As we say goodbye to KidsCo after the school 

holidays, we warmly welcome our fabulous NEW after 

school care provider:  

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

From Term 4 2024,  TheirCare will provide an          

after school care service for the Thomastown West 

School Community from 3:15pm - 6pm.   
 

Learn more at  www.theircare.com.au or call 1300  072 410 
 

What about Before School care? 
From Term 4 2023, Thomastown West Primary School  

will return to our traditional TWPS Breakfast Club but 
with a few  necessary  changes! 
 

➢ Breakfast Club will open at 7:45am. 

➢ Breakfast Club is FREE. 

➢ Breakfast Club will operate from our Thomastown 

West Community Hub. 

➢ Students will enter Breakfast Club via the single Hub 

gate on Main Street. 

➢ From 7:45am - 8:15am parents or carers must drop 

their child at Breakfast Club and sign them in. 

➢ From 8:15am students may arrive at Breakfast Club in 

the Hub and sign in without their parents or carers. 

➢ Students are encouraged to bring a small toy or game 

to play. There are plenty of books to read at the Hub. 

➢ The Breakfast Club will close at 8:30am and the  single 

Hub gate on Main Street will be closed. 

➢ At 8:30am the double gates at the front entrance of 

our school will be opened for students to enter. 

Breakfast Club provides students 

with the opportunity to have a           

nutritious breakfast before the start 

of the school day.  

mailto:homastown.west.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au
https://theircare.com.au/


READ, GROW, INSPIRE  
Each year since 1945, Book Week has brought children 
and books together across Australia During this time 

schools and public libraries spend one glorious week 
celebrating books and Australian children's authors and 

illustrators.  The 2023 Book Week theme is "Read, 
Grow, Inspire" is focused on how literature has the 
capacity to develop a child's inner world and how it can 

plant the seed of inspiration for them to express their 
own creativity. Consider the metaphor: children are 
almost like plants and literature is the sun, the soil, and 

the water. With good literature, your children can grow 

and flourish. This not only celebrates the wonderful 
relationship between children and books but also 
honours the authors and the role they play in a child's 

development.  

 
At Thomastown West, we celebrate Book Week and  
highlight the importance of reading. Anything that 
furthers children’s ability to read and spark a love of 

reading that will stay with young people for life is an 

important cause! Today’s parade with students 
dressed as their favourite book character was 
absolutely fabulous! Thank you to our Parents and 

Carers for their time and effort understanding how 
important reading is for child’s cognitive and 

emotional development), by supporting their child to 

acknowledge their favourite books and characters ,as 
well as celebrate how quality literature affects how 

your child reads, how it helps them grow, and how it 

can also inspires them!  
 

 
 

 

Prep Circus is a wonderful day for students to 
collaborate with other Prep students as they 

participate in engaging circus related activities that 

also serve as a motivating writing prompt. I suspect 
our Prep parents will hear about the pop corn and 
fairy floss, not necessarily about the writing! 
Authentic writing prompts play a vital role in fostering 

meaningful and creative writing. When prompts are 
authentic, they reflect real-world situations, 
emotions, and dilemmas that connect with our young 

writers. This not only engages the Preps on a personal 

level but also encourages them to draw from their 
own experiences, thoughts, and feelings. 
 
 



BOOK WEEK PARADE 
Thank you and well done to all of the students (and the 
50 parents and carers) who participated in our annual 
book week parade. Today, faces beamed with radiant  
smiles and the sense of connectedness to our school 

was visible. We hope you enjoy the photos throughout 
the newsletter! 
 

Another Sun Smart Reminder 
Excessive exposure to the sun’s ultraviolet radiation can 
cause health problems including skin cancer. UV 
radiation  cannot be seen or felt, can pass through light 

clouds and peaks during school hours. All  children are 
expected to be in full school uniform every day, and 
from 1st September this includes student wearing their 
school hats. School hats are to be worn from September 

1st  until the end of April 2023. Please make sure that 
your child has a wide brim hat/bucket or legionnaire 

style hat with them at school. If your child lost their hat, 
they can be  purchased at the office for $14.  

 

PLEASE NOTE: Sunscreen can be brought from home 
and applied by students. Sunscreen cannot be shared as               

allergies must be taken into  consideration.  
 

Child Safety at TWPS 
 

Thomastown West Primary School is committed to the 
safety and wellbeing of all children and young people. 
This will be the primary focus of our care and                

decision-making.   
 

Thomastown West Primary School has zero tolerance 
for child abuse. 
 

Thomastown West Primary School is committed to 

providing a child safe environment where children and 
young people are safe and feel safe, and their voices are 
heard about decisions that affect their lives. Particular 
attention will be paid to the cultural safety of Aboriginal 

children and children from culturally and/or 
linguistically diverse backgrounds, as well as the safety 
of children with a disability.  
 

Every person involved in Thomastown West Primary 
School has a responsibility to understand the important 
and specific role he or she plays individually and 

collectively to ensure that the wellbeing and safety of all 
children and young people is at the forefront of all they 

do and every decision they make.  
 

Chess Club 
I have to admit that one of my favourite times of the 
week is being about to spend time at our Thomastown 
West Community Hub on a Thursday at our 2023 TWPS 

CHESS CLUB!  
Our students have been learning about the chess 

pieces, their moves and points, as well as strategy! 
Thomastown West is so lucky to have a community hub 

that supports and promotes our students learning and 
wellbeing! 
 

 

 

 
 

SCHOOL CONCERT 
Have you purchased your 
tickets yet? DO NOT MISS 
OUT! I have seen many of the 

concert rehearsals and it is 
going to be an absolutely  

magnificent evening of 
entertainment as we celebrate 

50 Years Young! 
 
 

Education is Powerful, Performing Arts Matters,  
Teachers Make a Difference,  
and Every Day of Learning Counts!  
 

Sandi Young  

Principal  















WHOLE SCHOOL ASSEMBLY 

Multipurpose Room/ Basketball court 

TEAM ASSEMBLY 

In your child’s building 

Week 2  Friday 21st July  Week 3  Friday 28th July  

Week 4  Friday  4th August   Week 5  Friday 11th August  

Week 6  Friday  18th August  Week 7  Friday 25th August 

Week 8  Friday 1st September  Week 9  Friday  8th September  

Week 10  Friday  15th September 12:00pm (last day of  Term 3)  

from TERM 4 2023 



Forgotten your LOG IN details?  

Parent / Student / Teacher  Conferences 

  Have you booked your conference yet? 







 
 

Now for some very special news about  

a super important event!  
The TWPS CONCERT is going to be held at the end of this term.   

It has been 4 long years since our last great production! 

Over the next few weeks, lots of important information will be sent 

out on Class Dojo and in the Newsletter. 

Everyone is expected to join in, and have fun learning new skills while 

creating special memories that will stay with you for a lifetime!  

The most important thing to remember today is to 

 SAVE THE DATE: 

Thursday, 7th September 

The Concert will be held in the Thomastown Secondary College 

ECCA (Gym) and will start at 7.30pm. 

Check out the Concert Flyer in the Newsletter designed by Rosalina 

using Canva.  Each week a different flyer with important information 

will be posted.  Our talented graphic artists have been very busy 

designing more posters, making props and fabulous costumes for the 

BIG NIGHT! 



 

 

 

 

 

Dear Parents 

Here is some information regarding arrangements for our whole school Concert. 
 

Students must be accompanied by an adult 
 

Students will need to arrive at 6.45 pm to allow time for dressing, and to enable the 
concert to start promptly at 7.30pm.  Remember, it takes a good deal of time to 
dress small children.  There will be a “Sign In” and “Sign Out” folder so that 
teachers can ensure all students are accounted for. 

 

Students will go directly to their classrooms to meet their grade teachers. 

 

Parents will take their children to their classroom, then go directly to the TSC Gym 
to be seated for the performance.  Tickets are in the form of a wrist band which 
should be worn for ease of identification. Seats are not numbered. Tickets should 
be shown at the door, and guests will be escorted to their seats by Staff. 
 

NO TICKETS WILL BE SOLD ON THE NIGHT. 
 

Photos and videos are allowed to be taken.  There will be no video for sale. However, 
please avoid blocking the view of the seated audience members, moving to stand in 
the front, or calling out during performances. 

 

There will be no intermission.  Toilet facilities are available at the back of the 
building.  However, remember that constant movement or talking in the venue spoils 
other people’s enjoyment. PLEASE KEEP ALL NOISE AND MOVEMENT, IN OR 
OUT OF THE BUILDING, TO A MINIMUM. If needed, please wait till the end of 
an item. 

 

•At the end of the Concert, please remain seated as the school RAFFLE will be 
drawn.  Make sure you have purchased tickets as there are some GREAT 
PRIZES!  Tickets may be purchased on the night. 

 

Students will be picked up from their classrooms after the raffle.   

This is to ensure the safety of all children. 

 

Thankyou for your support.  It’s sure to be a memorable night! 

DATE:  Thursday, 7th September 

PLACE: Thomastown Secondary College Gym (Next to TWPS) 

TIME: 7.30 – 9.00 pm 











Term 3 Week 7 Student Attendance Report  

As part of the Department of Education Every Day Counts initiative, schools report attendance in percentages.           
The Government regard 95% as the minimum satisfactory attendance  for a school student.   

The percentages in the table below indicates the average attendance for each class for this week.  

The shaded boxes  below indicate which classroom has the highest level of attendance for their year level.  

Prep Last Week   This Week Year 3/4 Last Week   This Week 

Room 2 74% 72% Room 9 87% 93% 

Room 3 90% 87% Room 10 74% 88% 

Year 1/2 Last Week  This Week Room 11 71% 89% 

Room 4 76% 70% Room 12 86% 98% 

Room  5 73% 78% Year 5/6 Last Week   This Week 

Room 6 70% 72% Room 15    89%9 94% 

   Room 16 73% 71% 

   Room 17 80% 79% 

      Room 18 76% 85% 

At TWPS we want every child to achieve their full potential and we know that parents share this goal. 
There is a clear link between good attendance and educational achievement.  If your child is not in 
school, on time, as often as possible they will be missing out on many important parts of their  

education.                       Why is regular attendance at school important?  

Regular school attendance will mean that your child has a better chance in life. Your child will achieve 

better when they go to school all day, every school day...  

✓they learn better    ✓they make friends       ✓they are happier    ✓they have a brighter future  

If your child is sick, of course it is appropriate to keep your child at home but  

other ‘days off’ school add up to lost learning.  See below:



      Cup of Life 
Well done to all the boys and girls who are  

attending school every day.  

The room that had the BEST ATTENDANCE 

For Term 3 Week 7 is Room  

TWPS CUP OF LIFE UPDATE 
Who will win the free bowling excursion at the end of the year?? 

Room  2            

Room  3 
Term 3 
Wk 6 

          

 

              

Room  4 
Term 1 
Wk 11 

Term 2 
Wk 1 

Term 2 
Wk 2 

Term 2 
Wk 5 

Term 2 
Wk 6 

    

Room  5          

Room  6          

               

Room  9 
Term 1 
Wk 9 

Term 1 
Wk 10 

       

Room  10 
Term 1 
Wk 3 

Term 1 
Wk 4 

Term 1 
Wk 5 

Term 1 
Wk 7 

Term 1 
Wk 8 

    

Room  11          

Room  12 
Term 1 
Wk 1 

Term 2 
Wk 4 

Term 2 
Wk 7 

Term 2 
Wk 8 

Term 3 
Wk 7 

    

               

Room  15 
Term 1 
Wk 2 

Term 1 
Wk 6 

Term 3 
Wk 1 

Term 3 
Wk 2  

Term 3 
Wk 3 

Term 3 
Wk 4 

Term 3 
Wk 5 

  

Room  16           

Room  17 
Term 2 
Wk 3 

           

Room  18          



Term 3  Week 7 

Congratulations to Room 11  with 88 Dojo Points   

You are the class with the highest number of Dojo points this week! 

 

 Prep 
Kehlani & Xander 

5 Dojo Points 

Grade 1/2 
Abla 

9 Dojo Points 

Grade 3/4 
Abbie 

9 Dojo points 

Grade 5/6 
Zahra M 

13 Dojo Points 

Most Dojo points Prep - 6 Zahra M      13 Dojo Points 

 





All year 
round 

Thomastown West Primary School compulsory 
school uniform items are as follows: 

is navy blue. 

Items worn under the uniform (such as long sleeve t-shirts) should be blue, white or red.  







 

 

The uniform shop is opened every fortnight on Tuesdays in Term 3.  

Please check the dates above. Orders can also be placed at the office. 

 

 

Term   Starting date   Finishing date 
Term 1 Tues  31 Jan Thurs    6 April 

Term 2 Wed  26 April  Fri      23 June 

Term 3 Mon  10 July  Fri      15 Sept 

Term 4 Tues    3 Oct  Wed 20 Dec 

2023 TERM DATES 



➢ Every Wednesday and Friday your child can order a lunch order. 

➢ Lunch orders can only be ordered via the School Connect App.  

➢ Cut off time is 8.30 am  











FREE WEEKLY ENGLISH CLASSES @  
THOMASTOWN NEIGHBOURHOOD HOUSE 

TNH is keen to spotlight the commencement of our Weekly English Classes commencing in 
Second Semester. TNH will be partnering with PRACE to deliver ‘Everyday English – English 
Conversation’ Classes every Tuesday from 10am- 1pm in the TNH room at Thomastown 
 Library.  Please share this information with anyone who you think would benefit from the 
class and please note that registrations are essential. Please note that those with  
Bridging Visas E & F, Temporary Protection Visa & SHEV are also eligible to register. 




